
VICTORIAN NOTICE TO MARINERS

The following Victorian Notice to Mariners is published for
general information.

Port of Hastings – 07th November 2016

Cruise Ship “Golden Princess” - Western Port

Victorian NTM 311 (T) 2016

Effective Saturday 19th November 2016.

Details: Mariners are advised of the visit of the cruise ship Golden
Princess within the local port of Western Port in the waters off
Cowes, Phillip Island. Tender vessels will transport passengers
to and from Cowes Pier between 1200hrs and 2300hrs on
Saturday the 19th of November.

An exclusion zone of 100 meters will be in place around the
“Golden Princess “. Mariners are directed to keep outside
this zone while she is in Western Port.

Mariners are also prohibited from entering the Parks Victoria
mandated set aside area during the times nominated above
and are advised to navigate with caution within the vicinity
of the cruise ship and tender activity.

Charts Affected: AUS 150 & 151

Further Notice: This Notice is self-cancelling. No further Notice will be issued

Capt. Shane Vedamuttu.
Harbour Master – Port Of Hastings
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